UUFEC Board of Directors July 20, 2009 Approved on 8/17/09
Board President, Don Harrison, called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  

Board members in attendance were:  Deborah Baker, Ed Farley, Ellen Holt, Don Harrison, Daisy Horn, Micah Krider, Chris Larson, Karen Lauer, Elena Roser
Board members not in attendance:  David Abraham, Jane Montgomery and ex-Officio member Rev. Rod Debs
Committee Chairs attending: Tiny Anderson, CMC

Check-In & Approval of Minutes:

During the check-in, Deborah Baker submitted her resignation as Board vice-president and member of the board. She presented a letter with her reasons for resigning. Minutes of the June 2009 Board meeting were presented.  Motion for approval of minutes was made by Chris and seconded by Ed to approve minutes. Vote was unanimous.

Treasurer’s Report:   
Treasure Ed Farley reported current conditions as of 6/19/09 are as follows:
Checking Account Balance

$ 5,677


Savings Account Balance             
$11,974       


CD Balance
                            $10,957


Mortgage Balance                 

$91,809
30K Line of Credit



$0

Report from Congregational Ministry Committee:

Committee Chair Tiny Anderson reported on their study of the nominating committee’s action in filling the vacancy on the UUFEC Board. The CMC researched UUFEC Bylaws regarding the function of the Nominating Committee. They determined that the Nominating Committee is responsible to use their own judgment regarding leadership qualities and balance on the Board (gender, age, economic condition, religious sentiments, interests, skills, etc.) and to determine who and how many to nominate to fill any vacant position.  The CMC found that the Nominating Committee consulted with one another and acted in compliance with the Bylaws (Article7-4). The CMC also found that the Board acted in compliance with the Bylaws (Article 4-5 and Article 5-6) in temporarily filling a vacant board position at the June 2009 Board Meeting.
Following the CMC presentation by Tiny, Ellen Holt submitted her resignation, with a letter outlining her rational for so doing.

Report from Green Sanctuary Committee:  
Chair Chris Larson reported that all actions to attain Green Sanctuary accreditation have been completed and the report is being finalized for submission to UUA. The Green Committee will continue to meet as a Friendship Circle, now that it has completed its work as a Committee.
Minister’s Report: 
Rod sent information on the next Leadership Development Conference to be held Saturday, August 29, 2009 in Montgomery. It is sponsored by the Alabama-Florida Panhandle Cluster of UU clergy.
Facilities Committee Update: 
Casey Electric responded to a glitch in an HVAC switch and will replace without charge if the problem recurs.
Endowment Committee Update:
The Committee will ask contributors if they object to amounts of their gifts being shared with the Board. Denny Lauer has joined the Endowment Committee.
Membership Committee Update:

The web list is being updated. In January 2009 we had 126 members. Currently, our membership is 133.

RE Committee Update:
The RE Committee reports that RE has raised more money than they have spent.  DRE Sandy Urbanczyk has returned from RE training and reports having learned much from the opportunity. The next training program will be held in March 2010. 
The RE Talent Show will be held on August 22 at 6:30 PM. It is a “Family Friendly” production.

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,                        Elena Roser, UUFEC Board Secretary  
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